Selectmen's Minutes, Meeting, Monday, November 23, 1981

Present, Paul Mercierx, Chairman, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNiel and
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks.

Brian Brown gave his weekly report. He has received another letter from
the brother of the accident in town a few weeks back. Brian called the
man's lawyer and talked to him, since he had asked that Brian change the
death certificate. He explained to the lawyer what was going on and was
told he did everything that was required, and will speak to the family to
clear the matter up.

Brian turned in his budget for the comming year,

Mrs. Carson wants something done with her driveway. Since construction,
if drivers are not careful they hit bottom upon entering and exiting her
property. Paul said it was the selectmen who decided to have the road
widdened while the construction of sewer lines was going on. He will
look into what can be done to help her out. Paul is sure that this is

on the list of complaints for Anderson Nichols and Paul will call George
Carlson and look into it. Mrs. Carson also mentioned at this time that
she has had to pay someone to come in and clean pipes of buildup of
weeds. She was told that in effect this was algae which does build up
and need to be cleaned out until the system is running properly.

George Cole has gone up to Mr. Randall and talked to him about his
big problem and will get at the job once he has the materials needed
to correct the problem. This is also a throw back to Anderson Nichols.

Bruce Kierstead has been sworn in as a member of the planning board
by Paul Mercier.

Jim Dennison turned in budget and reports for planning board and the
town manager. There will be a public hearing on the 17th of Dec. to
make some minor changes in the zoning ordiance. There is also a
guestion as to what should be the cut off date on building permits.

Mrs Vose was in to ask why she needs a permit to reconstruct the
shead on her property. After much discussion, it was decided that it
will not be necessary as long as she is replacing a present structure.

Mr. Herman will be receiving a letter from Lloyd stating that he is not
a resident of the Town of Antrim. This decision was arrived at after
much investigation on the part of the town lawyer, selectmen, and the
Chief of Police.

Gorgon Allen was in to see if the town would approve repair of left side
of fence, as long as the conservation committee i& paying the balance to
replace the right side of the fence. They (the selectmen) see no way
to pay any added expense and therefore he was told not to approve the
repair. {(Walkway over the dam)

Jim Rymes will be doing the boiler to make corrections and make it more
efficient.



